










Good News! Passenger 
Enplanement Increase Continues

The number of people flying out of the Tri-Cities Airport in 2022 showed a 
13 percent increase over 2021 and reached nearly 400,000 enplanements.
“In 2019, pre-COVID, we had a record year at the airport,” said Buck Taft, 
Airport Director. “When the pandemic hit, air travel across the country 
plummeted, and the whole industry has been working to recover. At our 
airport, we continue to see that recovery with strong growth last year.”
The challenge, said Taft, is not necessarily getting people back flying, but 
having the flights, crews, and seats available to accommodate passengers.
“In 2019, we had 523,517 seats available for passengers flying out of our 
airport. In 2022, we had 465,965 seats. That’s a drop of 11 percent in 
seats,” he said.
Reduction of seats is not just happening at the Tri-Cities Airport, but across 
the country as the industry continues to shift and adjust flight service, 
equipment, and crews. 
To help ensure that you can get a seat flying out of the 
Tri-Cities, we encourage you to book your flight 
early. Once booked, continue to keep an 
eye out for any schedule changes.

Flying to Dallas-Fort Worth?  
It May Get Easier
The Port has geared up efforts to attract 
direct air service to Dallas-Fort Worth 
International Airport (DFW), thanks to a 
$750,000 grant from the U.S. 
Department of Transportation. 
“The Small Community Air Service 
Development grant is a common 
federal tool used to get new service 
started at an airport,” said Buck Taft, Airport 
Director. “The grant helps take the risk out of adding a 
route to an airline schedule.”
The Dallas-Fort Worth area is a Top 10 destination for the Tri-Cities. It 
would be the first direct service to Texas. DFW is also a major gateway, 
providing critical access to destinations to the eastern U.S. as well as to 
Latin America and the Caribbean. It is the second busiest airport in the 
world, in terms of passenger traffic.	
Officials from the Tri-Cities Airport are working toward initial meetings with 
American Airlines.
“Setting up new service takes time but we will continue to do everything we 
can to secure this route for our community,” said Taft. 
Watch our social media for updates.
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Additional Parking in the Plans
As more and more people use the Tri-Cities Airport, the parking lots are 
reflecting this growth. With efforts to add more flight service underway, 
parking could become even tighter.
However, adding additional parking requires planning.
“We are looking at significantly increasing our parking in the next 5 to 10 
years to meet the needs of our travelers,” said Buck Taft, Airport Director. 
“This includes expanding our surface parking in the coming years, and, 
in our long-range plans, building a parking garage. This will be a major 
development for the airport.”
The airport has already added a credit card lot and a cell phone lot for 
added convenience for those traveling and those picking up travelers.

At the airport, the $7.4 million 
Taxiway G reconstruction 
is underway. Construction 
of the 3,500-foot taxiway 
allows for safer and more 
efficient movement of 
aircraft to the runway 
system and will open 
additional areas for 
General Aviation 
parking and hangar 
development. The 
airport received 
90 percent of this 
project’s funding 
as grants from the 
Airport Improvement 
Program. 

“Science as Art” at the Airport
The airport has hosted numerous, beautiful art displays positioned 
throughout the facility, each reflecting a unique tie to our region. A new 
display is now in place showcasing the scientific technology of our 
community. 
Pacific Northwest National Laboratory recently installed “Science as Art” 
for 2023. This well-received community project provides an artistic view on 
local science.
Twenty-five striking images were chosen by PNNL researchers and 
communications professionals to be placed on posters of varying sizes for 
the three display areas. 
So next time you are out at the airport, allow time to view these new art 
installations.
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Jean Ryckman	 Vice President
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You are invited to attend meetings of the Port of 
Pasco Commissioners. Regular public meetings 

are held at 10:30 a.m., the second and fourth 
Thursdays of each month. The agenda of each 

meeting will be available on the Port’s website two 
days prior to the meeting
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WE’VE GOT SPACE FOR
YOUR BUSINESS AT THE

Thank You!
The Port of Pasco would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge 

the following employees for their years of service to the Port:

25 Years
Mark Ward | Airport Maintenance
David Garza | Big Pasco Guard

15 Years
Barry Gilk | Airport Chief of Police

10 Years
Audrey Burney | Leasing Associate and Administrative Assistant

5 Years
Donna Watts | Finance Director
Don Faley | Deputy Airport Director

Our Commissioners hit milestones, too!

35 Years
Jim Klindworth

10 Years
Jean Ryckman

5 Years
Vicki Gordon

HYDROPOWER FACTS
The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers is the single largest 

owner and operator of hydropower in the U.S. with 
24% of the nation’s generating capacity.

In 2021, the Lower Snake River Dams produced 5,558 
gigawatt hours of power. This would be enough energy 
to supply approximately 1.1 million homes, or roughly 

33% of all the homes in the state of Washington.

The Lower Snake River dams provide 8% of the state of 
Washington’s electricity, which is more than the state’s 

wind and solar production combined.

For information about these, and other Port 
properties, call Mayra Reyna, Port Director 
of Properties, at 509-547-3378.

And Welcome 2022 New Employees
Tait Gillespie | Airport Maintenance
Jason Nelson | Airport Maintenance
Vance Angel | Operations Specialist


